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May 7, 2008 
 
An Open Letter To: 
The Honorable Charlie Crist 
Governor, State of Florida 
Office of the Governor 
State of Florida 
The Capitol 
400 S. Monroe St.  
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0001 
 
From: 
Solar Energy Companies Growing In Florida 
 
Subject:  
Will RECs Create An Unhealthy Solar Market for Florida? 
 
Dear Governor Crist, 
 
Thank you for your actions on Climate Change in Florida. We applaud the work you, your 
Climate Change Committee, and the State Legislature are doing to help move Florida 
towards a sustainable, renewable energy future for our citizens’ health and security. 
 
We are confident that you and your staff are well informed on the issues of renewable 
energy policies including incentive mechanisms like Feed-In Payments (FITs), which are 
currently financing most of the world’s solar installations. However, we would be remiss if 
we did not inform you of our deep concern about the direction Florida will be taking with 
regard to the future of the solar energy industry in Florida. 
 
With the passing of the House and Senate Energy Bills, Florida is now faced with the best 
way to develop incentives for its solar and renewable energy programs. 
 
At issue is how the current language will impact residential, commercial, and large scale 
markets, and how many companies will be able to operate under the structure of the 
state’s proposed Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS) that is so tightly tied to a REC policy 
mechanism. 
 
As you are aware, ‘a Renewable Energy Certificate (REC) represents the value of one 
megawatt-hour (MWh) of clean electricity generated by a solar system and is traded on the 
clean power market. Under any RPS, utilities must accrue a certain amount of renewable 
energy credits to meet their renewable electricity procurement obligations. Instead of 
relying on up-front payments from the state, owners of solar systems will earn some of 
their money back by selling certificates to utilities or some other aggregator.’(source: 
RenewableEnergyWorld.com, May 1, 2008).  
 
The real concern for the long term growth of the solar energy industry in Florida is that the 
REC program, as currently crafted in the Energy Bill, will benefit a few large companies at 
the expense of many small and mid-sized companies.  
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On July 13, 2007, you signed a suite of executive orders to reduce Florida’s greenhouse 
gas emissions, increase energy efficiency, and remove market barriers for renewable 
energy technologies such as solar and wind energy. Since the executive orders were 
signed, Florida has stepped onto the world stage as a major marketplace for advanced 
energy technologies.  
 
On April, 29, 2008, you announced the 2008 Serve to Preserve Florida Summit on Global 
Climate Change to be held June 25-26, 2008 in Miami.  Building on the foundation of 
Florida’s energy future that began at last year’s summit, the 2008 summit will focus on 
stimulating economic development in clean technologies as well as “greening” Florida’s 
business community. As you have stated; “Florida’s businesses continue to demonstrate 
that there is gold in green and climate-friendly energy sources – like ethanol and solar 
energy – are bringing new prospects for our state. Encouraging companies to do business 
the green way as well as building a strong market in renewable energy technologies in the 
Sunshine State will strengthen our energy and economic future and protect our natural 
environment for generations to come.”  
 
As economic development and the removal of market barriers are some of the most 
important elements for meeting your goals on Climate Change, many solar companies and 
other renewable energy participants in Florida, believe these REC policies will not 
encourage the vast job creation and economic expansion you and our industry desire.  
 
Governor Crist, there is extensive evidence from states that have implemented REC 
policies that they are failing to produce the healthy economic development and the 
removal of market barriers that you and our Florida policy makers are seeking.  
 
Let’s begin with New Jersey and Maryland… 
New Jersey once had a vital and growing solar industry, developing thousands of new high 
paying jobs. Maryland recently followed suit by passing legislation intended to create a 
market for both small and large solar companies.  Under each of these states’ newly 
adopted REC-based incentive programs, these small to mid-sized companies quickly 
learned that REC policies are incapable of delivering adequate financial incentives for their 
client base of residential and small commercial customers. 
 
RECs are seen by some larger companies as a low cost, market based policy that allow 
for broad based participation. However, there is evidence to show that REC based policies 
can be the most expensive incentive mechanism, requiring significantly more involvement 
and administration from the state.  Additionally, the floating market mechanism feature of 
the REC is extremely volatile requiring that companies have large financial resources to 
navigate and master the complex nature of the commodity to truly benefit from this type of 
policy. Like the sub-prime mortgage challenge we face in Florida today, financing a long 
life solar energy asset with a short term financing instrument like a REC is unwise.  
 
Homes, churches, banks, and small businesses do not easily participate in the REC policy 
model.  
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As Ted Middleton, President of a Maryland based solar company explained, “The 
ratepayer base thus foots the highest bill possible to fund ‘Big-Box’ style installations, and 
the little guys (farms, auto dealers) get a much lower cash benefit relative to each REC 
produced because they have little market leverage with remaining REC purchasers.” “The 
small systems just got completely left off the table,” says Middleton. “The state just said, 
'[The REC program is] too difficult, too risky for us to do, so we're not going to touch them.” 
(source: RenewableEnergyWorld.com, May 1, 2008) 
 
 “In New Jersey there's a lot of concern that the residential sector, while it may not be 
completely shut out, is in big trouble,” says Lyle Rawlings, secretary of the Mid-Atlantic 
Solar Energy Industries Association. “We need to do better at creating a system where 
small businesses and small projects can play the game. That's not the case right now”. 
(source: RenewableEnergyWorld.com, May 1, 2008) 
 
“Unfortunately, the language that passed through the legislature favors a REC based 
policy. Without any change, for the foreseeable future anyway, Florida could end up with 
renewable energy policy primarily designed for only one or two large companies, just like 
what has happened in Maryland and New Jersey,” comments Pete DeNapoli, SolarWorld’s 
Regional Manager based in Boca Raton. “Sure, the state of Florida will meet the RPS 
goals, but the bottom line is that the Governor’s goal of creating a vibrant renewable 
energy industry with thousands of new, high paying jobs will not be realized,” Pete adds. 
“With Feed-In Payment as the preferred incentive mechanism, you can achieve the state’s 
Renewable Energy goals while having a much broader impact in the market.” 
 
By now most of the Department of Environmental Protection and many policy makers have 
heard that there is a better answer for encouraging a healthy solar market in Florida. 
 
Internationally, utility Feed-In Payments (FITs) have become the incentive of choice for 
increasing the uptake of solar and other renewable energy technologies, being 
implemented in over 40 countries around the world. This proven policy option is gaining 
ground because it takes the state's fiscal role off the table. Indeed, many of the recent calls 
to Solar Energy Industry Associations like FlaSEIA and Mid-SEIA, for FIT policies, have 
come from businesses concerned about REC dependent markets. 
 
‘A FIT — which most people know as the mechanism that started Germany's solar boom 
— offers anyone with a solar system (or any renewable energy system) a fixed payment 
for the electricity generated by that system. The incentive is designed to provide the 
system owner a “reasonable rate of return.” Instead of relying on the state, utility 
companies provide the incentives by charging all ratepayers a few extra dollars on their 
monthly bills’ (source: RenewableEnergyWorld.com, May 1, 2008). The recent Mason 
Dixon/FlaSEIA poll supports that Florida rate payers are willing to invest in solar each 
month on their utility bills. This investment is also demonstrated through the FPL Sunshine 
Energy Program where over 30,000 customers voluntarily pay $10.00 each month to 
support clean energy. ‘FITs provide long-term stability, which in turn reduces capital costs 
and allows for a much more diverse group of companies and individuals to invest in solar’ 
(source: RenewableEnergyWorld.com, May 1, 2008). FITs are a simple, stable, inclusive 
approach to developing solar and other renewables in Florida. 
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Again, thank you Governor Crist and your energy team for your Climate Change efforts. As 
you say; “Encouraging companies to do business the green way as well as building a 
strong market in renewable energy technologies in the Sunshine State will strengthen our 
energy and economic future and protect our natural environment for generations to come.” 
 
Good solar policy should benefit all types of individuals and businesses, create more jobs, 
and encourage a wide range of economic activity. That's what the industry has promised, 
that’s what you have promised. We believe the best policy to spur climate-friendly 
economic development opportunities that create robust new industries, employing 
thousands of people while improving Florida’s energy security, is through Feed-In 
Payments (FITs). 
 
We ask you to help the citizens of Florida realize these important goals through direction 
and guidance to the Florida Public Service Commission with emphasis on solar policy 
using Feed-In Payments (FITs).  
 
We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this important policy mechanism in greater 
detail with you and your staff at a meeting of your convenience. Mr. Peter DeNapoli from 
SolarWorld of Boca Raton will be contacting you to arrange this opportunity.  
 
On behalf of the companies and individuals represented below, we want to thank you 
Governor Crist for your vision and support for a healthy Florida solar energy industry. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Peter DeNapoli Wayne Wallace 
Manager Eastern Region President 
SolarWorld Solar Source 
9858 Glades Rd. 10840 Endeavour Way 
Boca Raton, FL 33434 Largo, FL  33777 
Phone: 561-477-7679 Phone: 727-572-4247 
E-mail: peter.denapoli@solarworldusa.com E-mail: wayne@solarsource.net 
  
Dale A. Gulden David E. Bessette 
CEO President 
Solar Direct Allsolar Service Company 
5919 21st Street East 1507 Damon Avenue 
Bradenton, Florida 34203 Kissimmee, Fl 34744 
Phone 941`-359-8228 Phone: 407-846-7830 
E-mail: Dale@SolarDirect.com E-mail: Dbessette1@CFL.rr.com 
  
Bob Zrallack Steven K. Gorman 
President President 
Solar Energy Systems TCT Solar 
160 Smallwood Ave 101 Copeland Street 
Ft Pierce, FL 34982 Jacksonville, FL  32204 
Phone: 772-464-2663 Phone: 904-358-3720 
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E-mail: bzsolarenergy@bellsouth.net E-mail: sgorman@tctsolar.com 
  
Tom Harriman Roger Messenger, Ph.D., P.E. 
President Vice President for Engineering 
Harrimans Inc. VB Engineering, Inc 
140 James Street 3601 N Dixie Highway, Bay 16 
Venice, FL  34285 Boca Raton, FL  33431 
Phone: 941-488-4453 Phone: 561-750-8677 
E-mail: tom.harrimans@verizon.net E-mail: roger@vbengineering.com 
  
Paul Farren Roy D. Wasson 
CEO Attorney at Law 
The Energy Store Fund Manager 
601 North 21 Avenue Renewable Energy Fund, Ltd. 
Hollywood, FL 33020 5901 SW 74th St., Suite 205 
Phone: 954 920-9009 Miami, FL 33143 
E-mail: paul@energystore-usa.com E-mail: roywasson@bellsouth.net 
  
Ron Phillips Wayne Irwin 
President  President 
Solar Unlimited Network Pure Energy Solar Intl. Inc. 
889 Indian Rocks Road South 777 SE 70TH ST 
Largo, Fl.  33770 Gainesville, FL. 32641 
Phone:  727-417-1457 Phone: 352 377-6527 
E-mail: ron.phillips2@gmail.com E-mail: wayne@pureenergysolar.net 
  
Tim Blackwell Justin W. Hoysradt 
President/CEO Abundant Energy Inc. 
OneWorld Sustainable, Inc. Vice President 
Phone: 706-742-7760 Phone: 561-389-0678 
E-mail: t.blackwell@oneworldsustainable.com E-mail: jhoysradt@gmail.com 
  
David Jensen Dan Kozan 
President President 
1 Solar Solarus Energy Group 
2390 Hartford Drive, Suite 101 9858 Clint Moore RD 
Avon Park, FL 33825 Boca Raton.FL 33496 
(863) 446-1056 Phone: 561-482-4058 
E-mail: DavidAJensen@gmail.com Email: dkozan@bellsouth.net 
  
Bill Gallagher Chris Maingot 
President Director Of Operations 
Solar-Fit Superior Solar Systems, Inc. 
1523 Ridgewood Avenue 275 Hunt Park Cove 
Holly Hill Florida 32117 Longwood, FL  32750 
Phone: 386-441-2299 Phone: 407-331-9077 
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E-mail: solarfitbillg@cfl.rr.com e-mail: pvcharge@earthlink.net 
  
Peter G. Laughlin Dalain Kurzban 
Eco Technologies, Inc Founder 
333 S Pineapple Ave Totally Organic 
Sarasota, FL  34236 Phone: 786-242-8457 
Phone:  941-365-8880 Fax: 786-242-8406 
E-mail: Peter@EcoTechnoUSA.com E-mail: dalain@totallyorganic.us 
  
John Gurski Troy S. Millar 
Eastern Regional Business Manager Director of Operations 
Sullivan Solar Power Solar World, Inc. 
1710 NW 2nd Ave. #16 8998 130th Ave N. 
Gainesville, FL 32603 Largo, FL. 33773 
Phone: 352-258-5957 Phone: 727-559-0307 
E-mail: John@SullivanSolarPower.com E-mail: millar@solarworldmfg.com 
  
Dan Morrissey John Burges 
Fafco Solar 1990 Main St. #700 
901 SE 13 Place Sarasota, FL 34236 
Cape Coral, FL 33990 Phone: 941-309-5253 
E-mail: dan@fafcosolar.com E-mail: burgesjohn@yahoo.com 
  
Ted Middleton Scott Egglefield 
President President 
Sun Net Zero, LLC Mirasol FAFCO Solar 
1412 Crain Highway Phone: 941-809-7300 
Glen Burnie, MD 21061 E-mail: mirasol@comcast.net 
Phone: 443-995-0198  
E-mail: ted@sunnetzero.com  
  
James P. Ryan Vicki Eckels 
Condo Maintenance Manager 917 SE 14th St.  
Ft. Lauderdale Fort Laudedale, FL 33316 
E-mail: JPRGTR@aol.com E-mail: veeckels@gmail.com 
  

ATLAS SOLAR INNOVATIONS 
ALL ATLAS ROOFING OF S. 
FLORIDA 

2640 NW 15th Court 2280 NW 16th Street 
Pompano Beach, Fl 33069 Pompano Beach, Fl 33069 
Phone: 1-877-299-SOLAR (954)917-4978 
Michael T. Kuchler John E. Kuchler Sr. 
Anthony M. Kuchler John E. Kuchler Jr. 
Andrew J. Russ Peggy Talerico 
Roy T. Ratner Kathy M.  Baker 
 Michael S. Klaiss 
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GenTech Warranty Plus Todd Tunick 
6901 SW 18th Street Fredrick L. Kuchler 
Suite E202 Brian Bhean 
Boca Raton, FL 33433 Artavius Woods Sr. 
954-977-8404 Maria B. Farmer 
Mike Cotec Jamie M. Wapperer 
David Dugan  
 Hope M. Russ 
David A. Stein 142 Coconut Key Lane 
GoSunandWind Delray Beach. Fl 33484 
315 S. Dixie Hwy, Suite 103  
West Palm Beach, FL 33401 Dr.Abbey Straus  
Phone: 561-860-0716 Boca raton ,Fl. 
E-mail: david.stein@gosunandwind.com 561-394-6110 
  
 Nicole A. Kuchler 
 5505 W. Leitner Dr. 
 Coral Springs, Fl 33067 
  
  
  

 


